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Dear Ms. Kennedy:

This letter is written on behalf of KTVI License, LLC, licensee of KTVI(TV), St. Louis, MO
(TV), regarding the informal complaint filed by Ms. Dolan claiming inaccuracy and delay in the
captioning provided on KTVI(TV) during its live news broadcasts.

KTVI broadcasts over 67 hours of live local news coverage per week, offering a unique and
necessary voice to its viewers. As a FOX affiliate located in one of the top 25 television markets
(as determined by Nielsen), KTVTI is required to provide real-time captions for its live
programming. While KTVI makes efforts to provide captioning that meets the FCC’s quality
standards, because of the immediacy of the live captioning, unavoidable errors occur.

KTVI uses a third party captioning service that employs voice recognition software, a captioning
technique common in the industry. The captioner dials into both the KTVI audio feed and KTVI
captioning encoder. Using voice recognition software and caption generating machines, the
captioner listens and repeats the KTVI audio, which is processed and fed into the encoder for the
on-screen captioning.

KTVT has notified the captioning center of the accuracy and latency concerns so that the center
may explore ways in which it can improve. KTVI will be sending as much advance material as
possible to be used in the live newscasts to give the captioner a better understanding of the
material that he or she is captioning, and avoiding the use of contractions and grammatical
shortcuts. KTVI will continue to educate its master control operators to become better aware of
the presence and accuracy of captions — beyond the required hourly log monitoring notations.
Upon noticing missing or garbled captions, the operators have been instructed to call the



captioning service immediately and if necessary, studio maintenance, to determine the cause of
the error, and to work towards correcting the issue as quickly as possible.

Even with these initial changes, KT VI is exploring different captioning alternatives in an effort
to find ways to improve the service for is viewers. The Station is sensitive to viewer concerns
and appreciates the input Ms. Dolan in particular has provided. If there are any additional
questions, please contact the undersigned.

cc:  DROcarriersupport@fce.gov
Sarah.Souza@tvstl.com
Jay.Gill@tvstl.com




